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Andrew Beyer

From: Emily McFarland
Sent: Monday, January 20, 2025 3:49 PM
To: Andrew Beyer
Subject: FW: Milwaukee Street Bridge

Please reach out to Sarah and let her know the process to take to committee I assume?  

 

From: Sarah M Stokely <sarah.stokely7@gmail.com>  
Sent: Saturday, January 18, 2025 11:29 AM 
To: Emily McFarland <emcfarland@watertownwi.gov> 
Subject: Milwaukee Street Bridge 
 
Hello, 
 
I am writing to request that a sign be put up on the Milwaukee Street Bridge, between S Water Street and 
S 1st Street. I was sideswiped in 2023, which caused the front bumper of my car to be torn off, and I was 
almost sideswiped again today, January 18, 2025. People don't realize that the right lane is for right turns 
only, until they are right at the stop sign almost. They change lanes at the last minute often, moving from 
the right lane to the left lane, and often don't use a blinker and don't look to see if anyone is next to them. 
Then several times I have seen people in the right lane continue to drive straight, almost hitting a car 
again who was in the correct lane. A sign depicting the right lane as a right turn only lane, and the left as a 
lef or straight lane is very much needed, and the paintings on the road itself need to be refreshed. The 
ideal spot for the sign would be right at the start of the bridge, so that drivers can see it. Thank you for 
your consideration, this is one of the more dangerous stretches of roadway, and it is not that long of a 
stretch, but something needs to be done.  
 
Thank you 
Sarah Stokely 


